February 13, 2015
BY WUTC WEB PORTAL ONLY

Mr. Steven V. King
Executive Director and Secretary

Washington Utilities and

   Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive S.W.

Olympia, WA  98504

Dear Mr. King:


Re:
Kalama Telephone Company  –



Tariff WN U-1 – 

New Rule and Regulation 18 (“Service Conditions”)

On behalf of Kalama Telephone Company (“Company”), accompanying this letter for filing, in .pdf electronic format, are the originals of the following new sheets to the Company’s Tariff WN U-1:



Original Sheet No. 19.4


Original Sheet No. 19.5
A copy of the referenced tariff sheets and a copy of this letter, both in .doc format, also accompany this letter.

The accompanying tariff revisions add to the Rules and Regulations section of the Tariff a new Rule and Regulation 18, entitled “Service Conditions,” which sets forth a requirement for the availability, presence and adequacy at the location to be served, of electric power necessary for certain of the Company’s services and connectivity thereto, sets forth responsibility of the subscriber to, or applicant for, the Company’s service with respect to such electric power and connectivity, sets forth a requirement for the availability to the Company of internal space at or near the served location, or at or near the location to be served, to accommodate installation of the Company’s equipment and facilities, and sets forth a requirement that the Company’s personnel have ready access to such space, equipment and facilities.  Proposed Rule and Regulation 18 also provides that the Company may refuse to extend service, and may discontinue existing service, to any premises or location where the applicant or subscriber fails to satisfy its responsibility with respect to electric power and connectivity thereto, and conditions the Company’s obligations to install, maintain or restore service and/or to repair and/or replace its equipment or facilities upon the availability of such ready access.
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The proposed tariff revisions are being made in anticipation of the Company beginning to offer and/or provide certain services by means of fiber optic facilities that connect directly to the served premises or premises to be served.  The proposed tariff revisions are not expected to have any immediate effect upon any present customer of the Company at any such customer’s location currently served by the Company.

The accompanying tariff sheets have an issued date of February 13, 2015, and an inserted effective date of March 16, 2015.

Notice of the filing of the accompanying tariff sheets is being posted today in the Company’s business office(s).  A copy of the text of that notice accompanies this letter.


Pursuant to WAC 480-80-103(4), on behalf of the Company, the undersigned certifies that he is authorized to issue tariff revisions on the Company’s behalf.

Any questions regarding the accompanying tariff filing should be directed to the undersigned.








Very truly yours,








Steven D. Hanson







President
Accompanying documents
